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To the kind attention of all participants 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Address of welcome for the 
 

1th ISSF World Masters Shooting Sport Championship 2019 in 
Suhl, GER  

(Rifle, Pistol and Shotgun events) 
 
 
Dear shooting friends, 
 
we are happy to offer a warm welcome to all shooters, officials, judges, 
industries and media representatives participating in the 1th ISSF World 
Masters Shooting Sport Championship. 
 
We are sure that all participants – shooters, officials, media representatives and 
spectators – will enjoy most exciting competitions and all shooters will 
demonstrate their great skill in very exciting and fair competitions. 
 
We are confident that all participants will enjoy unforgettable impressions of the 
beautiful city of Suhl and the country of Germany. 
 
We wish all shooters good luck. We will guarantee excellent conditions. 
 
To make things easier for you and the Organising Committee, we have some 
additional information for you on the following pages: 
 

September  2019 
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Armoury 

Due to security reasons it is mandatory to store all arms in the armoury. Every 
firearm owner has to bring his/her gun by him-/herself to the armoury. Storage 
is not possible in any other way. 
 
It is not allowed to take any arms and ammunition outside of the shooting range, 
especially not to the hotel. The completeness will be checked every evening. 
 
Athletes who do not adhere to this rule will be disqualified from the competition! 
 
The opening hours of the armoury are listed below: 
 

 07.09. from 12.00 till 18.00. 

 08.09 - 14.09: one hour prior to the beginning of the first competition till 
half an hour of the end of the competition day. 

 At 15.09 all guns must be picked up till 11.00.  
 
Times for armoury are subject to change. 
 
 
Equipment control 

Equipment control will be open daily from Saturday the 8th September 2019, 
12:00h, until the end of every competition day. 

 
Bus schedule 

Attached you find a bus schedule for the whole competition. Please use the 
official shuttle from the hotel and park your car at the hotels. 
 
Parking and one-way road 

There is a one-way road installed on the area of the Shooting Center Suhl. 
Please notice that the entry driveway is located at BMW Auto Salon Suhl in 
Hubertusstraße and  the exit at the Shooting Center Suhl main entry. You will 
find separate information attached. 
 
According to German law, we would like to point out that smoking is not allowed 
in public buildings.  
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Contact Information Organising Committee 

In urgent cases you can reach the Organising Committee on the following 
mobile number: 
 
Ms. Julia Matheis  +49 611 – 46807 15 
 
via email: matheis@dsb.de  
 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
GERMAN SHOOTING SPORT FEDERATION 
i. A. 
 
 
 

    
 
Gerhard Furnier     
Competition Manager    
 


